
Dear Parents, 

It has been quieter around school this week with our Year 5 children off on their residential trip to PGL but 
it has still been a hive of activity here with so much going on. 

The PGL trip has been a big success and Mrs Gee has been in 
regular contact with us here, keeping us up to date with all the 
activities. The children are ‘having a ball’ in the IoW. The 
weather has been dry and sunny but to be honest I don’t think 
even a drop of rain would have dampened their spirits! The    
children have behaved beautifully and been great ambassadors 
for our school - a real pleasure to accompany. I am sure they 
will be very tired on their return and full of news about all their 
achievements. Thanks to all the staff who have gone along and 
left their own families for the week, I know they will need the 
weekend to recover too. 

Year 6 are continuing with their exciting ‘post SATs’ activities and 
this week have practised their cooking skills and learned about 
healthy eating choices and a balanced diet when the Mobile Kitchen 
visited school on Tuesday  afternoon. The children all enjoyed      
creating their own bespoke healthy wrap and hopefully it has         
inspired them to try something new that they haven’t tasted before. 
On Thursday, they were off to Box Hill for the rescheduled visit to 
the River Mole that was cancelled earlier this month because of the 
heavy rain. This time we had dry, sunny weather and the children 

were able to complete their geography fieldwork and look at the features of rivers they had learned about in 
the classroom in action to embed their learning, as well as experiencing a day in the beautiful outdoors.  

Our Quiz Club team, Emily Troesher, William Chambers, Harry Kirk and Alex 
Hughes, travelled to London on Thursday afternoon to compete in the National 
Finals of the event at The National Gallery in London. Mrs Glasspool and the 
children’s parents accompanied them for this exciting trip to share their fantastic 
knowledge by competing against twelve other teams. They gave a tremendous 
performance, finishing in a very creditable 6th position, and made us all really 
proud of them.  

It is always a privilege to hear about, and celebrate, the 
fantastic achievements of the children in the various events 
and competitions they take part in outside of school. We 
are therefore delighted to share with you that we now have a World Karate         
Champion in our midst, as Sara Annuar in Year 6 competed in, and won, the WUKF 
World Championship in the Brown-Black category last weekend. Sara competed 
against 20 other girls, and the result is an amazing achievement for her and            
endorsement not only of her skill, but also of her commitment and determination. 
We are all so proud of her. 
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Tweet of the Week 
 

Follow us on   

@Southfield_Park 

 

Y5 had sooooo much fun at  

PGL on the Isle of Wight 

The end of year ‘performance season’ has now well and truly begun and got off to a fabulous start with our 
Phase 1 children sharing their ‘Summer Celebration’ with their families on Thursday and Friday mornings. 
Some of the Year 1 children were dressed as grandparents reminiscing about their school days and sharing 
all their memories of this year. At this time of year it is always a treat to stand back and reflect on           
everything the children have achieved over the year and how far they have come in such a short space of 
time. It reminds us all of what special times these are in a child’s life and how lucky we are to be part of it. 
There was wonderful singing and dancing, as well as great acting skills, on display and I have told Mrs Gee 
that there is a replacement ready and waiting to take her place in Harriet Rix!  

Last week we told you about the staff who are leaving us to pastures new 
and this week we can introduce you to three new members of the teaching 
team from September. Miss Shannen Mulvihill, who the parents and        
children in Shakespeare Class will know well as she completed her final 
teaching practice with us in the Autumn and Spring terms (as well as        
accompanying the Year 5 residential to the IoW this week), will be joining 
us as a Class Teacher from September this year. Miss Frances Foley and 
Miss Alyssa Valbuena will also be joining us, both relocating to Surrey 
having previously taught at schools in Kent. We are lucky to have attracted 

such high calibre staff to work at the school and are looking forward to welcoming them to our team. The 
new teachers will all be in school next Tuesday for our ‘Moving Up’ morning and will meet their new    
classes then. Later on in the newsletter you will find the Class Teachers and Teaching Assistants for each 
class for 2019/20 and where classes will be moving to next year. For Years 3 and 6, where the classes are 
mixed, the new classes will be announced to the children on Tuesday morning and class lists displayed   
outside the Year 2 and Year 5 classrooms at the end of the day. Please can we remind parents that          
photographs of the class lists should not be taken and posted on Social Media as this would contravene 
GDPR. 

With just three and a half weeks to go until the end of term things are going to be busy, so do watch out for 
important dates and events. We hope you have a fantastic weekend in the glorious sunshine we are      
promised and we look forward to welcoming back the year 5 children and all the staff next week. 

Kind regards 

Julie Crawford 



Attendance this week 
Sparky says “well done!” to Faraday 
Class, who had the best attendance 

this week with 99.7%, and to            
Nightingale, Redgrave, Newton, 

Shakespeare, Victoria and                
Attenborough Classes, who also had 

high attendance this week! 

We Love Fish & 
Chips! 

The Kitchen staff are really pleased when 
the children love the food they cook, but 
today was ‘Fishy Friday’ and 15 more    
children than they were expecting turned up 
asking for the school lunch! Its impossible 
to work out who the extra children are, and 
while everyone was fed, its obviously quite 
a stressful time for the kitchen. Please can 
you talk with your child and remind them 
that if they are supposed to be having a 
packed lunch from home then they can’t 
change their minds and have 
a school dinner instead. 

And thinking of school     
dinners for September…. 

After Moving Up day next week, please can you let us 
know what your child’s meal pattern will be in September, 
remembering to put their name and NEW class name, as 
well as September, on the sheet. Please say for every day 
whether they are having a packed lunch or school dinner. 
The children won’t be able to tell us their new pattern on 
the first day back in September. 

New school uniform 
Amy Kainth will be selling school uniform in the          
playground after school on 

Monday 8th July 
If your current Y2 child wants a school tie for Moving Up 
day, we have some in the office for £4 each. 

96.3%

94.7%

95.3%

95.3%

98.7%

99.7%

98.7%

96.3%

94.0%

98.7%

98.7%

100.0%

94.0%

98.0%

Britten

Elgar

Goldsworthy

Lowry

Nightingale

Faraday

Redgrave

Holmes

Darwin

Newton

Shakespeare

Victoria

Churchill

Attenborough

Attendance Monday 24th - Friday 28th June 2019



 

Friends of Southfield Park Primary School 
(Registered Charity No. 1110233) 

 

Follow us on Facebook: Friends of Southfield Park Primary 

Follow us on Twitter: @FoSPPEpsom 

Email us: friends@southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk 

or drop a note in the Friends’ Postbox by the school office. 

 

 

 

 

Playball 

Playball tickets are still on sale for both Juniors (5th July) and Infants (12th July). We have limited space 
so please book early to avoid disappointment.  Tickets are £5 each and include a drink and a biscuit. They 

can be purchased through our ticket portal at: https://www.pta-events.co.uk/friendsofsouthfieldpark/. 
 

 

 

 

We now have about 60 people signed up the school lottery, with one luck winner getting around £20 each 
week. This week it’s congratulations to Julie Stanbrook! 

The more tickets we sell, the bigger that local prize is, so feel free to share the link with family and 
friends!  And of course, every ticket holder has a chance of the national £25,000 prize! 

If you have yet to purchase a ticket and would like to get in on the action, please sign up on this link: 

https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/play 

(search for “Southfield Park”). 

Sign up today and you could win one of three sets of Surfanic luggage sets, just in time for your summer 
holidays!  The lottery has already raised nearly £200 for the school and it’s currently estimated to make 
about £1200 in the year - but if we can sign up another 25 or so people, we could get that over £2000! 

 

Dates for Your Diaries 

Fri,  5th July Junior Playball - 4.30 p.m. to 6.00 p.m. 

Fri, 12th July Infant Playball - 4.30 p.m. to 6.00 p.m. 

The Giving Machine 
Booking that last minute holiday or Summer activities online? Treating your garden to a makeover? Sign up to The 
Giving Machine and then the likes of Thomson, Eurocamp, Expedia, B&Q, John Lewis and many more will give a 
small percentage back to the school at no extra cost to you! It’s a great way to raise some really valuable funds for 

very little effort! 
 

Go to http://www.thegivingmachine.co.uk/ to sign up, but remember to  select “Southfield Park Primary School” as 
your cause, otherwise you’ll be donating to the cause of the week! You can also install a small Shop&Give add-in 

for PCs, Macs, iOS and Android that will remind you when you’re shopping online on a site that supports us! 

https://www.facebook.com/FriendsOfSouthfieldParkPrimary/
https://twitter.com/FoSPPEpsom
mailto:friends@southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk
https://www.pta-events.co.uk/friendsofsouthfieldpark/
https://eur04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.yourschoollottery.co.uk%2Fplay&data=02%7C01%7C%7C5407d40c066943c1baa808d6e8f46be5%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C636952533804047976&sdata=CZh9r6UbGWjdoGDcGPKm21R7B3mSYQ0b5OC26
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/


Classes 2019-2020 

Class 

For 2019/20 

Teacher TA/SNA  Current Class 

2018-19 

Britten Mrs Emily Greenacre Miss Nisa Parry 

  

  

Elgar Mrs Emily Hylands Mrs Jackie Oakley 

  

  

Goldsworthy Mrs Hollie Williams Mrs Pam Drake  Britten Class 

Lowry Miss Gemma Savill Mrs Lynne Halsberry  Elgar Class 

Faraday Mrs Sarah Pratelli 

  

Ms Shelley Anderson (3 days) 
Mrs Sinead Smalley (2 days) 

Goldsworthy 
Class 

Nightingale Mrs Sarah Carpenter Miss Helen McDonald Lowry Class 

  

Redgrave Miss Lauren Gilby To be appointed Mixed up 

Holmes Miss Alyssa Valbuena Miss Claire Cobban 

  

Mixed up 

  

Darwin Mrs Christine Littlewood Teaching Assistant to be appointed 

Miss Sara Stephens (SNA) 

Redgrave Class 

  

Newton Miss Shannen Mulvihill Mrs Hanna Louis Holmes Class 

Shakespeare Miss Sophie David Mrs Elizabeth Williams 
Mrs Sarah Bertolone (SNA) 

Newton Class 

Victoria Miss Frances Foley Mrs Sara Newbould/ 
Mrs Trish Carswell (SNA) 

Darwin Class 

Churchill Mr Andrew Batty Mrs Jane Radcliffe (3 days) 
Ms Shelley Anderson (2 days) 

Mixed up 

Attenborough Mrs Sally Smith (3 days)/ 
Mrs Karen Del Medico (2 

days) 

Mrs Gill Glasspool 

  

Mixed up 

  

Class Photographs 
These have been delivered back to school, and will be coming home with your child next week. 

We hope everything is as you ordered, but if there are any problems, please contact Fresh School            
Photography directly:  

 

 



NATIONAL FINALS OF THE NATIONAL        
INTER-SCHOOL QUIZ CHAMPIONSHIP 

I was lucky enough to accompany our Team to the National Final of this amazing competition. We all     
arrived at the National Gallery (no less!) in excellent shape and ready to quiz! The Quiz took place in a    
theatre, with stage lighting and the questions appearing on a huge screen. Unphased, the Team set to work, 
tackling some extraordinarily difficult questions which hushed us all in the audience into silent respect!  
We could see our pupils contemplating and discussing each question and employing all of the strategies 
required to rack up points – all against the clock. Despite the air-conditioning, the room was heated and 
tension levels rocketed but Alex Hughes, Harry Kirk, William Chambers and Emily Troescher kept their 
cool.  

With an impressive 1,660 points we finished in joint 6th position (in a field of 12 schools). This was an    
excellent outcome and along with the mums and dads I was prouder than proud of our brilliant Team. 

Comments from team members: 

Harry:  It was really good fun … and the ice cream on the way home was DELICIOUS! 

Alex:  I enjoyed the harder questions and looking around the National Gallery. 

Alex, William, Harry and Emily all received special certificates in Bright Sparks today and everyone gave 
them a well-deserved – and very loud – round of applause. 

 

Mrs Glasspool                                                                  



Well done to our Bright Sparks this week: 

 

  

Phone: 01372 743104                                   Fax: 01372 729436                            Absence Line: 01372 847965 
After school clubs staff: 07824988216                                            E-mail: info@southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk 
Polly Sawyer After school club: 07921 147335 

Reminders for Next Week 

Monday 1st Science Week 

Tuesday 2nd Moving Up day 

Parents Evening for Years R, 1-5 (excluding Faraday) —have you booked 
your appointment? 

Wednesday 3rd Parents Evening for Years R, 1-5 (excluding Faraday) —have you booked 
your appointment? 

Thursday 4th District Sports—Field events 

Y6 Chessington World of Adventures 

Friday 5th District Sports—Track events 

Science Fair, PM 

Britten Lola Cobb and  

Nina Makogon 

Elgar Lydia Makarona and 
Freddie Mould 

Goldsworthy Drew Johnson Lowry Arlo Masters 

Faraday Aarush Prasad Nightingale Harris Mason 

Redgrave India Reis Holmes Edward Lee 

Darwin Lizzie Bourne Newton Caipher St Martin 

Churchill Casper Palfreyman Attenborough Holly Smalley 

    Bright Sparks 






